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To: Idaho Transportation Department
216 S Date Street
Shoshone, Idaho 83352
Attn: Jesse Barrus, D4 District Engineer
Date: April 25,2024
Subject: State Highway 27 and 27 Street “G” Canal Project
Dear Mr. Barrus,

This letter is written to support the Idaho Transportation Department (ITD) State
Highway 27 and 27" Street “G” Canal Project that is currently in the final design stages.
We have been working closely with ITD design engineers for a number of years to
coordinate the work surrounding the “G” canal structure replacement. Much care has
been taken to ensure that coordination of surrounding public utilities replacement,
including the City of Burley utilities, is addressed. In addition, widened roadways to
address increasing traffic counts in that area will be enabled by the contemplated design

and is a much needed improvement.

The ITD project team has done an excellent job of reaching out to local government
agencies and utility providers to ensure that the project meets the needs of each
stakeholder. We have met as often as weekly as different stages of project planning have
taken place. The City of Burley looks forward to completion of this project, fully
supports ITD’s efforts in finalizing project planning, and appreciates the partnership with
ITD in making this project a success for our community.

Sincerely,
‘ =, ~
Bryan Reiter

City Engineer




